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McMinnville Water & Light
Commission Meeting
October 19,2021

The McMinnville Water and Light Commission met in regular session at 5:00 pm. This
meeting was conducted electronically viaZoom. The meeting was live streamed on
YouTube at C Xa814

Those present were: Mayor Scott Hill, Commissioners Tom Tankersley, Ed Gormley, Jody
Christensen, and Kathy Tate.
Absent: None.
Staff present: General Manager John Dietz, General Counsel Sam Justice, Clerk Trena
McManus, Finance Director Mark Dunmire, Water Division Director James Burke, Electric
Division Director Scott Rosenbalm, Purchasing Manager Chad Hudson, Power Resource
Manager Jaime Phillips, and IT Manager Thad Woodworth.
Visitors present: Brent Keller of Mason, Bruce & Girard, McMinnville City Manager Jeff
Towery, and City of McMinnville Finance Director Jennifer Cuellar.

Mayor Hill called the meeting to order

Clerk McManus took roll call

Mayor Hill read the items on the consent agenda and asked if the commission wanted to
remove any items.

It was moved bv Commissioner Gormlev. by Commissioner Tate. and passed by a
listed on the consent

a. Minutes of previous meeting dated September 21. 2021 .

b. Commission approval to purchase an AA55E articulating telescopic aerial device
truck from Al VC

Sourcewell contract #0124
to ORS 279A.220 that the ICP so and award was fair and impartial. and the

to use the contract under
orieinal terms and conditions. and pending publication of a notice of intent to award
and no Drotests beine filed.

c. Commission approval to award a 3-year contract with two optional l-)rear extensions
for undereround utility locating services to Precision Locating. Inc. for a not-to-
exceed price of 9229.704.00 as the most advantaseous to MW&L in
accordance with ORS 2798.060 (14) regardine competitive sealed proposals and to

the ma and clerk of servlces
nendino iqcrrqnce nf q nnfinc nf intent to award and no nrnteqfs heino filerl

Mayor Hill asked if there were any questions regarding the accounts payable and purchasing
reports that were included in the commission packet.

Mr. Brent Keller of Mason, Bruce & Girard (MB&G) gave his monthly report on forest
management activities. Mr. Keller stated that the slash piling on the Boundary-300-Bald
Mountain Road Timber Sale is complete; all contractual obligations have been satisfied; and
recommended release of the performance and payment bonds (refund of the $25,000 cash
deposit was approved on 311612l). Commi

paYment bonds on the Boundarv-30O-Bald M n Road Sale

Mayor Hill stated that the appearance request for Elana Andrew-Flynn on behalf of John
Andrew has been tabled until the next meeting at the customer's request.

McMinnville City Manager Jeff Towery addressed the commission regarding the City
Council's objective to address insufficient resources by finding new sustainable funding
sources. City of McMinnville Finance Director Jennifer Cuellar also gave a presentation
about the city's budget gap and possible resource options, including a utility service fee.
There was a discussion.
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